




8th February 2025 
Masterton Town Hall - RM240135 - Submission 
 
To Whom It May Concern,  

 

I strongly oppose the application to demolish the façade of the Masterton Town Hall. 
The façade has a historical significance in that there are very few buildings of this age 
around Masterton. It has been noted there are very few town hall or municipal buildings 
of this style in NZ, and it would be horrific to tear down this piece of architectural 
history.  

The Town Hall part of a collection of historic buildings in the area, it is a well known and 
loved building. Being on Chapel Street it is passed by locals, tourists and people 
passing through. It is a landmark for all to enjoy. 

As a structural drafter in Wellington my career has been mainly focussed on preserving 
and strengthening buildings, I would hate to see this significant building being 
demolished in my own town. 

It has been determined the Masterton Town Hall has a high heritage significance; I do 
not believe the façade should be demolished to save a few bucks. Please save our town 
hall façade, for future generations to enjoy. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kimberley Owen 




